SAM A. CABRAL International President

MICHAEL V. CRIVELLO International Secretary-Treasurer

The Only Union for Law Enforcement Officers

August 11, 2023

The Honorable Kevin Kiley The Honorable Tom McClintock House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressmen Kiley and McClintock:

On behalf of the International Union of Police Associations (I.U.P.A.), I am pleased to announce our support of your thoughtful and timely legislation, **H.R. 4684**, "**No Sanctuary for Criminals Act of 2023**".

The International Union of Police Associations, AFL-CIO, represents rank and file, activeduty law enforcement professionals across this great nation, including the U.S. territories of Puerto Rico and the Virgin Islands.

We have seen the havoc caused by the unprecedented influx of illegal immigrants to our states and cities. Many of these illegals are involved in criminal activity and drug importation and distribution. These drugs are killing our legal residents at an alarming frequency. Many states and cities have, by policy, chosen to ignore federal laws regarding immigration. Frankly, it is astounding that we must pass a law to compel obedience to a federal statute and to federal detainers involving persons who have come into this nation unlawfully.

We look forward to working with you and your staff to see this critical legislation move forward and abate some of the rising crime that law enforcement is trying to combat.

Very Respectfully,

Sam A. Cabral

International President